Ref. No.: 2022010013 10th January 2022 By Email & By Fax

To: All Members and Affiliated Clubs

Dear All,

Hong Kong Age Group Short Course Swimming Championships – Reschedule & Club Assessment item

In view of the recent development of the pandemic disease, the pool of Hong Kong Sports Institution will not be open to public for competitions until further notice. The Association work closely with LCSD and receive discretion from LCSD to **reschedule** the Hong Kong Age Group Short Course Swimming Championships on $22^{nd}-24^{th}$ April 2022 to Victoria Park Swimming Pool. Please find the updated event list for your reference.

Furthermore, based on the decision of the Swimming Committee meeting held on 8^{th} January 2022, it is confirmed that the last Short Course Championship, i.e. $8^{th}-10^{th}$ March 2019 will be applied for all Club Assessment Criteria relating to Short Course Championships.

Should you have any enquiry, please feel free to HKGSA office at 2572 8594. Thank you for your kind attention.

Yours sincerely,

Wilson Kam Tat YEUNG Chairman Swimming Committee

Swimming Committee c.c. Asst. Hon. Sec.